

# Pupil Leadership Team Newsletter



## INTRODUCTION

Welcome to our very first newsletter!

Our aim is to update you on a half termly basis so that you know what we are working on in school and any upcoming events that we have.

#### REFLECTING ON OUR YEAR

We have had a very productive year working hard on our priorities. We have completed two rounds of pupil voice activities in order to identify key areas of development. From these rounds, we have created a list of teaching strategies that teachers can use in their lessons and we have purchased visualisers so that they can be used in all faculties. This was something that pupils identified that they wanted from our pupil voice. We have also looked at our rewards system, created a tuck shop and looked at learning through delving into books. We have met with the headteacher and governors at different points in the year to share our outcomes and ideas to move forward.

It has been a lovely year, ending with our summer fete event and we have loved the opportunity to lead and represent Ysgol Nantgwyn!

# **BIG NEWS**

We have appointed our new PLT team after completing our rounds of interviews. We are pleased to inform you that we have the following pupils who will be taking over from us:

Learning	Millie Ottery and Diana Egwemi
Learning Organisation	Blake McDonald and Daisy Francis
Well-being	Cooper Jones, Kiara Devine-Smith and Lucy Wood

## LINKS/SHOUT OUTS!

We Need You!

If any parents are interested in joining our PTA group, please keep an eye out for our coffee morning in September!

#### **LEARNING**

- REVIEWED OUTDOOR LEARNING SPACES
- SHARED TEACHING STRATEGIES WITH STAFF
- BOUGHT VISUALISERS FOR ALL AREAS OF LEARNING
- USED PUPIL VOICE TO IDENTIFY WHAT IS WORKING WELL IN LEARNING AND WHAT COULD BE DEVELOPED

# LEARNING ORGANISATION

- SPOKE TO PUPILS ABOUT SELF ESTEEM AND PRIDE WITHIN WORK
- CREATED A VIDEO BASED
   ON POSITIVE LEARNING
   EXPERIENCES
- PARTICIPATED IN A
  LEARNING REVIEW IN
  ORDER TO FEEDBACK TO
  TEACHERS

#### **WELL-BEING**

- LOOKED AT THE REWARDS
   SYSTEM WITH THE AIM OF
   MAKING IMPROVEMENTS
- MAKING IMPROVEMENT
   EXTRA-CURRICULAR
- OPPORTUNITES SUCH AS OUR GIRLS' RUGBY TEAM
- TUCK SHOPS DURING
  BREAK TIMES AND LUNCH
  TIMES

With thanks,

The Pupil Leadership Team